Bills Committee on Buildings (Amendment) Bill 2010

List of follow-up actions arising from the discussion at the meeting on 20 March 2010

The Administration is requested to follow up on the following requests raised by individual members of the Bills Committee --

- 1. The Development Bureau should liaise with the Home Affairs Bureau, requesting the latter to attend Bills Committee meetings where necessary and provide a paper to explain how the Administration would co-ordinate among various parties to provide assistance to property owners in carrying out building maintenance and management.
- 2. The Administration should provide statistics of complaints received by the Building Authority against authorized persons and other professionals qualified to perform various functions under the Buildings Ordinance, and the number of disciplinary or prosecution actions initiated as a result. The statistics should include the number of persons removed from the various registers, fined or subjected to other sanctions under the Buildings Ordinance, as well as the number of convictions where prosecution actions were initiated.

Council Business Division 1
<u>Legislative Council Secretariat</u>
30 March 2010